City of Tolna
PO Box 26
Tolna, ND 58380

The regular monthly meeting of the Tolna City Council was held December 11, 2017. Members present were Steve Dahi,
Bret Poehls and Kayln Luehring. Dennis johnson was present.

Minutes of November meeting were read. Kalyn made the motion to accept as read. Bret second said motion. Motion
carried.

Deal or No Deal fundraiser was discussed. Overalt a good fundraiser for the TBEC.

Bilis presented

NDTC $31.55

GF Utility $210.68

ND Water Users $100.00

FU Oil Co $119.33 (TBEC)
FU Lumber $66.80 {TBEC)
Nodak $46.39

Ohnstad Electric $340.41 (TBEC)
IDNS $180.00 5 years
GRWD $1055.65

ND Rural Water $235.00

Ottertail $2147.62 (TBEC)
Dennis Johnson postage+phone reimburse

Bret made the motion to pay the bills. Kayin second said motion. Motion carried.
Dennis reported everything was good with systems and turned in annual bill for reimbursements.
Jay Opoien notified Bret that Brager Disposal will remove house asap in the spring.

Bret made the motion to sign form for deleted finance contract with Ottertail power. The finance contract was for 5
HP544 light bulbs that were replaced with 5 LED lights at 260 watts. Kayln second said motion. Motion carried.

Christmas gift certificates for city employee’s were discussed. Bret made the motion to give $50 gift certificates to the
Friends and Neighbors Café to Dennis, lill and Curt and to send a fruit basket to Ted in the nursing home. Kayln second
said motion. Kayln will take care of getting the fruit basket to Ted.

Brian Nelson will be asked to blow snow by the city building as needed.

Bret discussed the past Horizons program as to needs of the community. He explained how Tolna could use more day
care facilities. This will be tabled to future meetings.

Meeting adjourned.



